### **MINUTES Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2C**

Monday, January 9, 2017, 6:30pm

Martin Luther King, Jr. Memorial Library

901 G Street, NW

Room A-3

**Call to Order:** Chairman Tinpe called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

**Presence of Quorum:** Chairman Tinpe welcomed two new Commissioners to ANC 2C – Theresa Harrison, Commissioner for ANC 2C02 and Kevin Wilsey, Commissioner for ANC 2C03. Chairman Tinpe noted that three Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum, and that the meeting could proceed.

**Approval of Agenda**: Chairman Tinpe moved for approval of the Agenda. Commissioner Wilsey seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, 0 against.

**Approval of Minutes:** Chairman Tinpe moved for the approval of the November 14, 2016 meeting minutes. Commissioner Wilsey seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, 0 against.

### **Treasurer's Report and Business Items**

**1. Election of Officers:** Chair, Secretary, Treasurer and Vice Chair. Commissioner Wilsey nominated Commissioner Tinpe as the Chairman for ANC 2C for the 2017 Commission; Commissioner Harrison seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor 0 against.

Commissioner Tinpe nominated Commissioner Harrison as the Secretary for ANC 2C for the 2017 Commission; Commissioner Wilsey seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor 0 against.

Commissioner Tinpe nominated Commissioner Wilsey as the Treasure for ANC 2C for the 2017 Commission; Commissioner Harrison seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor 0 against.

Commissioner Harrison nominated Commissioner Wilsey as the Vice-Chairman for ANC 2C for the 2017 Commission; Commissioner Tinpe seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor 0 against.

## 2. ANC Security Fund, Check for \$25, payable to ANC Security Fund

Commissioner Wilsey provided required documents for the ANC Security Fund (Fund) and proposed a resolution that this ANC participate in Security Fund and authorize the Treasure to pay the fee of \$25 from January 1, 2017 – December 31, 2017. The Chairperson and Secretary have authorized the agreement. It is understood that the check will be made payable to ANC Security Fund and the ANC is not considered a participant in the Fund until the ANC receives the accepted section of the agreement, which has been signed by the District of Columbia

Auditor, and the agreement will not be accepted by the auditor until all required documents have been received by the auditor. Commissioner Wilsey made a motion to approve this resolution. Commission Tinpe seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor 0 against.

### 3. ANC2C 2017 Meeting Calendar

Commission Tinpe made a motion that this ANC continue to meet on the second Monday of the month, unless it is a holiday in which case we will meet on the third Monday of the month. Commissioner Wilsey seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor 0 against.

## **Brief Community Announcements and Presentations**

# 1. Captain Jonathan Dorrough, First District, Metropolitan Police

**Department** Jonathan. Dorrough@dc.gov, mobile: 202.903.4123.

Captain Dorrough has been a DC resident for 18 years and worked in various neighborhoods across the city. In early January, the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) unveiled a <u>sector concept</u> in which MPD Captains will spearhead all community engagement and be the community point of contact on public safety issues. The First District, which covers ANC 2C, has seen a spike in thefts from automobiles, which is what the local MPD is focusing on to help control crime in our area. Captain Dorrough asks for the community's help – do not leave electronics, laptops and other valuables in cars, whether exposed or hidden. Meeting attendees thanked the officers for enforcing the noise curfew, and mentioned the issue of sidewalk blockage by street performers. Captain Dorrough noted the issues, suggested that residents call 911 if needed, as this is a disorderly conduct issue, and said his team would continue to review and enforce. Captain Dorrough also mentioned the MPD list serve where they post local information, crime stats and daily arrests. The list serve is a Yahoo Group and ANC 2C is in the First District. [Information to sign up: <a href="https://mpdc.dc.gov/page/sign-email-discussion-group">https://mpdc.dc.gov/page/sign-email-discussion-group</a>]. A resident asked a question about street closures for the Inauguration. Commissioner Wilsey suggested stated the details are posted on the US Secret Service website.

## 2. District of Columbia Prevention Center (DCPC), Ward 1 & 2

Juan Callejas, SPF-PFS Coordinator, <a href="mailto:juan@layc-dc.org">juan@layc-dc.org</a>; and Gabriela Martinez, Community Mobilizer Assistant, <a href="mailto:jassistant">gabrielaam@layc-dc.org</a>. Mr. Callejas spoke about the DCPC's drug prevention education and efforts in our area. He shared a handout that discussed DCPC's strategy for working in the community and the Strategic Prevention Framework that the organization supports.

## 3.Climate Change and Action Proposal for the District

Jeremiah Lowery, <u>Jeremiah@chesapeakeclimate.org</u>, 240.475.4009 and Camilla Thorndike, Chesapeake Climate Action Network,

The Climate Action Network (CAN) is working on a climate mitigation coalition campaign. Ms. Thorndike explained the organization is seeking a market based solution to climate change that may be an economy-wide, cost-effective way to reduce emissions. The plan should work for the residents and businesses in the City and should be fair for all residents by putting an economy-wide transition to clean energy in place. The effort is similar to putting a cost on carbon. CAN is proposing to put a fee on the carbon content of fossil fuels used in DC, which would be a fee on energy providers in the City. They are looking for support and input from ANCs in the process. It is hoped the legislation will be proposed in the Spring. Chairman Tinpe asked how does CAN ensure that the utility companies won't just pass expense to the consumer; and, per the handouts provided, in Alaska the dividend is being provided based on local extractions however in DC we don't have natural resources, which may result in a tax in the end. CAN commented that the utilities probably will pass the expenses onto the consumers, however, the lion share of

revenue will be passed back to DC residents in the form of a check. CAN also stated that the Alaska Fund Dividend is a model for how fossil fuel extraction revenues can be shared with the public and in DC the model is different however everyone should have an equal stake in taking care of the natural resources.

# 4. ANC2C Walk Through, January 26, 2017, 3pm, 5th & I St NW.

Richard Livingstone, Mayors Community Liaison for Ward 2, <u>Richard.Livingstone@dc.gov</u>,202.805.7122.

Mr. Livingstone congratulated the ANC 2C Commissioners on their election. Mr. Livingstone then invited Commissioner Closter to the front of the room where he was presented with a letter of thanks from Mayor Muriel Bowser for his years of service as ANC 2C02 Commissions. Mr. Livingstone then discussed the ANC2C Walk Through, January 26, 2017, 3pm, 5<sup>th</sup> & I St NW. The community is welcome to attend. He also stated that the DC official inauguration information may be found at inauguration.dc.gov, which shares much of the information available on the US Secret Service website. MLK day is this Monday and the Mayor will be participating in the MLK parade starting at noon at St. Elizabeth's. The parade will end at Anacostia Park.The community is welcome to attend. Finally, Mr. Livingstone spoke about the Mayor's second year transition plan and accountability report where the Mayor's team is kicking-off the second half of her first term. The Mayor has made enormous progress on the commitments she made through her platform. Please look out for additional information and progress reports. Chairman Tinpe asked when the Mayor's State of the District will be held. Mr. Livingstone will provide that information when he has it.

## **Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration Licensing**

1. Phillips Seafood- Ten Tavern and Grill LLC, ABRA-104739, Retailer's Class "C" Restaurant, 707 G Street NW. Bar and Restaurant serving lunch and dinner with menu offerings such as salads, soups, sandwiches and burgers. Total occupancy: 145 persons inside with 130 seats. Sidewalk Café occupancy:25. Hours of Operation and Alcoholic Beverage Sales/Service/Consumption Inside Premises: Sunday-Saturday, 10am-2am. Hours of Operation and Alcoholic Sales/Service/Consumption for Sidewalk Café: Sunday-Thursday, 10am-11pm; Friday and Saturday, 10am -12am. Matt Minora, <a href="mailto:mminora@malliosobrien.com">mminora@malliosobrien.com</a> 202.625.7700

Michael Fonseca, presented with Dean Flowers, the owner of Ten Tavern, a new concept for Phillips Seafood. Ten Tavern, an upscale sports bar, opened on December 23. A community member asked about music being projected outside. Mr. Flowers stated they do not plan to project music right now and are concentrated on the inside of the operations. Another community member asked if outside hours were consistent with the ANC approved outside hours for sidewalk cafés, and Mr. Fonseca agreed. Commissioner Tinpe made a motion to write a letter of support for Ten Tavern. Commissioner Wilsey seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, 0 opposed.

2. Penn Quarter Sports Tavern, ABRA-076039, Retailer's Class "C" Tavern, 639 Indiana Avenue NW. Application for a Substantial Change: Request for a Summer Garden with seating for 49. Proposed Hours of Operation and Alcoholic Sales/Service/Consumption for Summer Garden: Sunday-Thursday 11am-1:30am; Friday & Saturday 11am-2:30am. Andrew Kline akline@theveritaslawfirm.com 202.293.2338

Andrew Kline, presented with Michael Brand and John Steer, managing members of Penn Quarter Sports Tavern (PQST). This application is for 49 seats on the rooftop. Michael Brand distributed a handout that showed two different plans to build outside areas. They have

changed plans and decided to only focus on the rooftop area, which is proposed to be 49 seats including a bar and bathroom area. They are also looking to build out their third-floor area, but as of now they are interested in approval of the rooftop space. Mr. Brand shared historical pictures of the building. Commissioner Harrison asked Mr. Brand to reiterate what they are seeking at the ANC and Mr. Brand explained the rooftop does not currently exist and they are looking to build it and seek the permission to extend business to this area. Commission Harrison then asked if they had permission to build the rooftop area. Mr. Kline stated they were making their presentation based on the ABC (Alcohol Beverage Control) approval; if there is ABC approval then PQST would need to obtain building permits and go through HPRB (Historic Review Preservation Board). Mr. Kline stated that ABC approval was the first step toward HPRB approval. Commissioner Wilsey asked for further clarification on what they intend to build. Mr. Brand clarified. Commission Wilsey then asked about licensing for current outside space and if those hours were changing. Mr. Brand explained the outside space and said the hours for the current space – closing at 11pm during the week and 12am during the weekend – would not change. Mr. Brand explained that they are looking for the rooftop to match the hours for the inside of the building, which would be 1:30am during the week and 2:30am on the weekend. The Commissioners then opened the meeting to the community for comment. Many community members commented against the extension of hours for PQST, including a member representing the Board for The Pennsylvania. The Board President for Gallery place asked the ANC continue to uphold ANC hours that have been established (outside service until 11pm Sun-Thur; 12am Fri-Sat.) Alternatively, many community members spoke in support of the rooftop development for PQST. Commissioner Wilsey asked why should the ANC give PQST extra hours if a precedent has been set for other business to help balance a neighborhood between businesses and residents? Mr. Kline stated that noise was the issue and there are various ways to mitigate noise. Commissioner Tinpe stated that the ANC 2C would not approve this application unless there is a variance from the office of zoning; and the process by which the application came before the Commission is wrong. Commissioner Wilsey stated that we make a resolution to protest the applications and that the applicant come up with another solution. Commissioner Tippe seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor, 0 opposed. Commissioner Wilsey agreed to be the point person for PQST.

## **Local Events Impacting Community**

**1. Chinese New Year 2017,** Sunday, January 29, 2017. Parade & Festival, Street closures: I St between 5<sup>th</sup> & 8<sup>th</sup> St; 8<sup>th</sup> St between I & G St, 2-3pm; Festival Street closure: H St between 6<sup>th</sup> & 7<sup>th</sup> St, 10am -5pm. Rita Lee Tsou, Chinese Consolidated Benevolent Association (CCBA), RitaLee.Tsou@cathaybank.com 301.738.9918

This year is the year of the Rooster. The Chinese New Year's parade has been in existence in DC for 40 years. Streets will be closed at 10am and the parade will finish by 5pm. The Mayor will light the firecracker. CCBA extended an invitation to the Commissioners to be the guest of honors at the parade. Commissioner Tinpe asked how many people they anticipate participating. Ms. Tsou expects more than 25,000 people to attend. CCBA is requesting a letter of support for the parade. Commissioner Tinpe made a motion to write a letter of support. Commissioner Wilsey seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, 0 opposed.

**2. Marine Corps Marathon,** Sunday, October 22, 2017, 42<sup>nd</sup> Annual Race, Charles Harr, Charles.Harr@usmc-mccs.org 703.432.1239

Mr. Harr discussed the organization that runs the Marine Corp Marathon; the race course and timing for the 42<sup>nd</sup> annual Marine Corp Marathon on October 22, 2017. A 10K will also be held on this day. Due to the WMATA Safe Track program, the marathon may need to start an hour

later if Metro opens at 8am as opposed to earlier on the day of the race. Mr. Harr asked for three letters of support: 1. The letter to the Mayor's special event task group; 2. a letter to Paul Wiedefeld, General Manager of WMATA, supporting their request for earlier opening; and 3. in the event the letter to WMATA is not successful then a letter of support sent to the acting Chief of Police to allow for extra time for runners to cross the bridge. Commissioner Tinpe asked how many people they anticipate attending; Mr. Harr said they expect 23,000 for the Marathon and 6,500 runners for their 10K. Commission Wilsey stated that this is one of the few races that does not have a big impact on our neighborhood. Chairman Tinpe moved that the ANC write a letter of support and resolution to the three organizations. Commissioner Wilsey seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor, 0 against.

### **Historical Preservation Review Board**

**1. National Mall Historic District**, Bounded by 3<sup>rd</sup> St NW-SW, Independence Avenue, SW, Raoul Wallenberg Place SW, CSX Railroad, Potomac River, Constitution Avenue NW, 17<sup>th</sup> St NW, White House Grounds and 15<sup>th</sup> St NW Washington, DC. Catherine Dewey, National Park Service, Catherine\_Dewey@nps.gov 202.245.4711.

Catherine Dewey, Chief of Resource Management for National Mall and Memorial Parks, discussed the recently submitted National Mall Historic District National Register nomination. It was officially accepted by the Keeper of the National Register in November and this has been presented to the Historic Preservation Review Board in December. Michael Camiso, Cultural Resource Manager, shared a presentation about the National Mall at the ANC. The presentation can be found at: Irma.nps.gov/datastore/reference/profile/2237882 . After the presentation, Commissioner Closter raised an issue about the amount of trash on the Mall. A conversation ensued about options to reduce the trash. The board president for Gallery place suggested that the National Parks Service provide permits for food trucks, which could help with the trash issues. The ANC Commissioners agreed that we would listen to this idea and help support minimizing trash on the mall in whatever form possible. A community member commented that there appears to be erosion of land on the Mall with new museums and other structures and wanted to know if the historic plan helped preserve the Mall. The Mall is a reserve space unless Congress approves a change.

### **Department Consumer and Regulatory Affairs**

1.Verizon Center Revised Application for Digital Display Signage, SG1600484, SG1600485, SG1600486, SG1600487, SG1600488 & SG1600489 by Monumental Sports & Entertainment, 601 F St NW. Mr. Matt Orlins, Director, Legislative & Public Affairs, DCRA <a href="matt.orlins@dc.gov">matt.orlins@dc.gov</a> 202.442.8945

Commissioner Tinpe explained that six digital display signs have been posted for three years on and around the Verizon Center, and the licenses are up for renewal. When this topic was discussed with the previous ANC, the ordinance letter from the Mayor and the Chair of the Counsel stated that there should be an adverse impact study by DCRA (Department of Consumer & Regulatory Affairs), the Office of Planning (OP) and DDOT (District Department of Transportation). The previous ANC requested an impact study from the department heads. The ANC received a letter from the Director of DCRA and from OP and DDOT stating that they see no adverse impact and therefore there is no need for an impact study. Commissioner Tinpe then asked what does this mean as the ANC feels that a study is required and if a study is not done then how do we know there is no impact? Mr. Orlins discussed the history of the Verizon Boards, including a mention of the 2012 legislation that Council passed, Verizon Center

Graphics and Entertainment Event Act of 2012. This act laid out the process to review signs, which is different than a normal sign review. DCRA worked with OP and DDOT to determine if an adverse impact occurred and both OP and DDOT did not feel an adverse impact was occurring. Mr. Orlins stated there are different interpretations about what is an adverse impact. A question from the community was asked about which agencies evaluated residential impact and business impact, which Mr. Orlin stated was OP.

Mr. Julian, who represents occupants of Terrell Place and has worked with residents impacted by the signs, read from a December 2016 letter to Director Bolling from Council Members Chairman Mendelson, Mary Che and Alyssa Silverman that discussed the passage of the statue authorizing the use of jumbotrons at Nationals Stadium (Nats Stadium). The letter discusses how to mitigate the impact of the signs on the commercial and residential neighbors in the area. Through the legislation, the use of full motion video has been authorized and limited for use at Nats stadium to 60 minutes prior and 30 minutes after any live event. The letter from the Council Members to the DCRA Director states that if it's good enough for Nats Stadium it should be good enough for the Verizon Center and encourages the same type of mitigation. The use of full motion video should be limited at the Verizon Center to the same terms and conditions that are imposed at Nats Stadium. Mr. Julian encouraged the ANC to follow in the lead of the Council in encouraging the same mitigation steps at the Verizon Center that are being imposed at Nats Stadium. This now a policy of the DC government through the Nats legislation. Community members then spoke and discussed various impacts that they were experiencing.

The meeting adjourned at 8:44pm and it will be continued on Wednesday, January 11, 2017 at 6:30pm.

### **MINUTES Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2C**

Wednesday, January 11, 2017, 6:30pm

Martin Luther King, Jr. Memorial Library

901 G Street, NW

Room A-10

**Call to Order:** Chairman Tinpe called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

**Presence of Quorum:** Chairman Tinpe noted that three out of three Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum and that the meeting could proceed.

## **Transportation, Zoning, and Public Space**

1. Fresh Farm Markets: Penn Quarter, 400 8<sup>th</sup> St NW, City Center, 1100 I St NW & White House and 800 Vermont Ave NW. Megan Day, Fresh Farm Markets, Megan@ffm.org 520.203.6102, DDOT Tracking # 10355202

The Fresh Farm markets will continue in 2017 with the City Center Market (CCM) being a lunch market on Tuesdays, and the White House Market (WHM) being a lunch market on Thursdays. They will run in the same locations as prior years. Due to dwindling numbers over the past couple of years at the Penn Quarter Market (PQM), PQM worked with the Downtown BID to find a new location. They will be moving to the F Street corridor in front of the National Portrait Gallery. The PQM will run from April to November and close just before the start of the Holiday Marketplace. Hours for PQM are 3-7pm with setup beginning around 1pm and completion by 8pm. F Street will not need to be closed to host this market. Commissioner Wilsey made a motion to send of letter of support for the PQM new location. Commissioner Tinpe seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, zero against.

2. Pret-A-Manger, Application to occupy public space for the purpose of New Side Walk Café Un-Enclosed, at 1275 Pennsylvania Avenue NW. Monday-Friday 6:30-9pm; Saturday-Sunday 8:30-8:30pm. Number of tables:14; Number of seats 28. Christopher Briscoe, Design Director, Restaurant Consultants, email: <a href="mailto:chris@restconsultant.com">chris@restconsultant.com</a>; phone: 410.827.9002.

Chris presented the Pre-A-Manger patio seating plan. He stated that the Commission of Fine Arts removed four seats therefore the seating will be 24 seats. The seats are split between 13<sup>th</sup> St., and E St., NW. There will be six umbrellas and all furniture will be removed nightly. Jo-Ann Neuhaus asked if the plan has been reviewed by the National Park Service (NPS) and explained that 13<sup>th</sup> St is the responsibility of the NPS, and is also part of the Pennsylvania Avenue National Historic Site. NPS has responsibility for all approvals in this area. Chris stated that this proposal has gone through the Commission of Fine Arts. Commission Wilsey asked if this needs to go before NCPC, which Ms. Neuhaus said yes. Chris will consult with his company. Commissioner Wilsey stated it would be a good idea for this application to go before NPS and NCPC before the ANC completes its review. Commission Tinpe stated that the DDOT

application was dated November 1, 2016 and without ANC action the application is an automatic approval. Commissioner Wilsey stated that under the rules our ANC is only allowed to approve what is on DC public space, on E St., NW. Commission Tinpe asked that Chris continue with the process with the two different agencies but also that ANC not taking an action means an automatic approval.

3. BZA# 19426, Application for Special Exception and Variance for 619 14<sup>th</sup> Street NW & 1336-42 G Street NW. Federal American National Bank building, on behalf of the Cafesjian Family Foundation, Allison Prince, Goulston & Storrs, PC, <a href="mailto:aprince@goulstonstorrs.com">aprince@goulstonstorrs.com</a> 202.721.0011; and Patricia Ferrari, Shalom Baranes Associates, email: <a href="mailto:pferrari@sbaranes.com">pferrari@sbaranes.com</a>, phone: 202.719.8146.

Site of 14<sup>th</sup> and G St., NW. The proposal is an office building and an addition to and existing building. Ms. Prince is asking for rear yard relief, which the board has granted twice before. Under the new pent house regulation there is an opportunity to occupy a space at the roof level in a proper set back penthouse however the new regulations put this space in a restricted area, which requires BAZ approval. The restricted area is from 13<sup>th</sup> – 19<sup>th</sup> St., NW and Constitution to I St., NW. The ground floor requirement in the old downtown District, known as the D Zone, does not apply to this historic building but it does apply to the addition, which has to absorb the parking ramp. This is the third area of relief being requested. This application has successfully been before HPRB. Commissioner Tinpe made a motion to support the BZA application. Commissioner Wilsey seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, zero against.

4. Application for Board of Zoning Adjustment, 613-617 H Street NW (Lot 43,804,805,and a portion of a Public Alley to be closed in Square 453). On behalf of Monument Realty H Street Capital LLC, Kirk Salipini, Monument Realty, <a href="mailto:ksalpini@monumentrealty.com">ksalpini@monumentrealty.com</a> 202.777.2003; Steve Sath, Carter Stevens; and Jessica Blomfield, Holland & Knight.

Mr. Salipini presented the vision of 617 H Street; an update on the alley closing for square 453; and requested support for the BZA application seeking variances for loading and rear yard requirements. Monument Realty gained approval from the City to close portions of the alley in square 453. The project on H Streets encompasses lot 804, 805 and 43 and they are currently property addresses 613, 615, and 617 H Street. This site is subject to the Chinatown sub area. The proposed structure is nine stories office building with an occupied penthouse structure. The building will be mix use with ground floor retail. Parking will be located below the building with access from I street. The relief being requested from BZA are variances regarding loading and the rear yard requirements. Steve Sath discussed the design of the building including materials for use. Commissioner Tinpe asked what Monument Reality can do to contribute to Chinatown to preserve the cultural aspect of Chinatown. Mr. Salipini stated they will try and use the design of the building to contribute to the and they will work through that Chinatown Review process and listen to the suggestions they might offer; they are aware of the Chinatown street guidelines. Commission Tinpe made a motion to approve the BZA application request. Commissioner Wilsey seconded. The motion passed 3 in favor, zero against.

5. Conrad Hotel, City Center Phase II, Project Status Report
Brian Eklund and Ana Gaudencio, <u>Ana.Gaudencio@hines.com</u> 202.432.0270.

Brian Eklund updated the community on the status of the Conrad Hotel and a proposed traffic control plan. Conrad Hotel is seeking a letter of support for traffic control plan. The hotel is on schedule and this spring the building will be at grade, and will start above grade level, which prompts new traffic control plan for safety reasons. The plan includes proposing a covered

walkway for east side of 10th St., NW, given the large number of concrete trucks that will come to the area. DDOT is requiring a shift in traffic patterns, which would also shift pedestrians to the north side of New York Ave. The reasons for the changes include safety, which is the first priority and benefit; second is it will allow concrete trucks to pull in parallel 2-4 at a time; third is that pedestrians are currently inconvenienced; fourth is that there are no reasons for pedestrians to be on the south side of New York Ave given the ongoing construction. The construction site will implement this plan in April/May. The bike lane will remain. The construction site will expand the construction fence six feet out. Commissioner Tinpe asked that Mr. Eklund obtain the application from DDOT and then asking the ANC for approval.

#### **Verizon Boards**

Commissioners Tinpe, Wilsey and Harrison revisited the Verizon Board discussion from Monday's meeting. Commissioner Wilsey made a motion that our ANC write two letters: the first to DCRA encouraging them to comply with the Nats Park legislation, or at least consider it with regard to full motion video for people who have endured this video 24x7; and the second to OP and have someone come to the next meeting to explain their January letter and the reasoning for not conducting an impact study. Commission Harrison seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 in favor, zero against.

Meeting adjourned at 8:16pm 1.11.17.